
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY: 

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Gary GrandaðReq. by John & Elaine Bechtold 

 5:00 All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30  Erich J. Rothe (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by His Family 

 10:30 In Celebration of The Birthday of Missy CodyðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

Monday  8:30 Agnes ñAggieò DeLallaðReq. by Greg Kleen 

Tuesday  8:30  Elizabeth OverbaughðReq. by The Arvidson Family 

Wednesday  8:30  Millie Vitale (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by The Vitale & Houlihan Families 

Thursday  8:30 Special Intention 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Annell DefinoðReq. by Joe Defino Sr.  

 5:00 All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30 Giles Ma (7th Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by His Family 

 10:30  Peg Sullivan (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Maria & Jorge Granda  

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðSt. Alphonsus Liguori, Bishop and Doctor of The Church 

Tueð  St. Eusebius of Vercilli Bishop;  

  St. Peter Julian Eymard, Priest 

ThuðSt. John Vianney, Priest 

FriðThe Dedication of the Basilica of St. Mary Major 

Stð  The Transfiguration of the Lord 

 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNERï Our 12th winner of $100 is our 20

-Week Club was Aloise Bedell. 

                                                   Also 

There will be a 20-Week Club Meeting on August 1st at 6:30 PM.  

All are invited to attend. 

 

ALTAR ROSARY SOCIETY- Will be meeting this 

Wednesday, August 3rd.  They will meet at 6:30 in the chapel for 

recitation of the Rosary followed by their meeting.   

 

100-MILE POWERWALK FUNDRAISER- Feel 

free to sponsor Fr. Woodruff in his 100-Mile Power 

Walk.  (July 1st ï August 30th)  Sponsorship money 

can be given directly to Fr. Bill, or you can drop it in 

the collection basket with a note indicating the 100-milke walk.  

Checks are to be made payable to St. John The Evangelist Church 

with the memo stating 100-Mile Walk.  All monies will be used 

to offset this yearôs budget deficit.  Thank you for the love of your 

parish. 

 

YOU DID IT FOR ME-  If you know of someone who 

would enjoy a visit from their fellow parishioners, 

please call the church office (246-9581)to let us know.   

Bob HoyðTen Broeckð1 Common Drive, Lake 

Katrine 

Barbara CoppeyðFerncliff ð21 Ferncliff Drive, Rhinebeck 

Irene GeickðKingston Hospitalð105 Maryôs Avenue, Kingston 

Janet CurryðThe Pines ð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al PizzutoðOur Lady of Consolation Residence 

3103 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10463-3305 

1-718548-0888 or 1-718-548-0889 

Msgr. Williamsð845-399-9837 

 

FLEECE BLANKET MAKINGï Please join Megan Rea at the 

Church Hall to make blankets for our needy brothers and sisters 

in the Lord on Monday, August 8th, from 6:30 to 8:30 PM.  

Donations of fleece material would be greatly appreciate.  Fleece 

material may be purchased at Joann Fabric in Kingston.  You may 

either purchase a No-Sew Fleece Throw Kit or purchase two 

pieces of 1 1/2 to 2 yards in length of fleece material.  You will 

need both one printed pattern piece and one solid colored piece.  

RSVP Megan at 845-532-0285 or e-mail Megan at 

meganerea165@gmail.com.  Thank you and God Bless you! 

 

BLOOD DRIVE-  THANK YOU!  We haven't collected this 

many donations since 1997- wow! Here is the breakdown of the 

drive turnout: Our Goal: 40 pints ð Our Turnout: 54 Deferred: 8 

Whole: 43 pints Alyx: 33 (6 pints) Total: 49 life-saving 

donations! As a result of this blood drive 147 patients will be 

helped during their upcoming treatments/procedures!! Thank you 

once again to all our Good Samaritans ð for your love and care 

of neighbor! 

 

ADAMSô FAIRACRE FARM GIFT CARDSï We have 

approximately 30 Gift Cards left from our Easter Fundraiser.  If 

you shop at Adams, please consider purchasing a $25 Gift Card 

for $25 from St. Johnôs.  Our parish will receive 10%.  Just call 

the church office at 246-9581 and we will make arrangements on 

getting the Gift Card to you.  Thank you! 

 

A LETTER FROM CARDINAL DOLAN-  Dear Fr. Woodruff,  

Congratulations to you and St. John The Evangelist Parish on 

surpassing your 2016 Cardinalôs Annual Stewardship Appeal 

goal!  Thank you for your dedication to this important effort, 

which as you know, impacts the lives of so many of our brothers 

and sisters in faith and need.  Please know how deeply grateful I 

am for your commitment to your parish and archdiocese.  The 

Cardinalôs Appeal helps to fulfill our responsibility to spread the 

Good News and mission of Jesus Christ and our Church.  Because 

of your hard work, the countless ñthank yousò I receive while 

traveling through our archdiocese belongs to you.  With renewed 

gratitude and prayerful best wishes, I remain Fraternally in Christ, 

                           Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan 

  Archbishop of New York 

 



 EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Sisters and Brothers in the Holy Spirit,           

 As you are reading my letter to you, the month of July is 

coming to a close. This Monday, August 1st, at 6:30 P.M., the 20-

Week Club Committee will meet in the Church Hall. You are most 

welcome to join us for the meeting. I am very grateful to the 20-

Week Club Committee, Captains, and Members who make this 

major fun/fund raiser possible.  

 This Wednesday, August 3rd, at 6:30 P.M., the Altar 

Rosary Society of the parish will meet beginning with the 

recitation of the Holy Rosary in the Chapel portion of the Church. 

Please note the new time which is 6:30 P.M. Any and all ladies of 

the parish who are at least 18 years of age are most welcome to 

attend the meeting.  

 A week from Monday, on August 8th, you are most 

welcome to assist Megan Rea, a parishioner and a recipient of the 

highest award in Girl Scouting, the Gold Award, in making 

blankets for some of our unfortunate brothers and sisters who 

would otherwise go through the winter months feeling cold. As of 

now, I believe that Megan will be speaking at all of our Holy 

Masses either this weekend or next weekend so please stay tuned 

for further details. I want to thank Megan for spearheading this 

great project which fulfills the Gold Award project requirement of 

sustainability,  

 Please note that because the Solemnity of the Assumption 

of the Blessed Virgin Mary falls on a Monday this year, the 

obligation to attend Holy Mass on August 15th is suspended this 

year. However, please be encouraged to attend our one Holy Mass 

that day at 8:30 A.M.  

 Our next Parish Council Meeting is tentatively scheduled 

to be on Wednesday, August 17th, at 6:30 P.M., in the Church 

Hall; you are most welcome to attend that gathering. I am most 

grateful to the members of the Parish Council for all that they 

accomplish for the parish and our fellow parishioners.  

 The Advisory Committee for Parish Development is 

scheduled to meet on Monday, August 22nd, at 6:30 P.M., in the 

Church Hall. You are most cordially welcomed at that gathering to 

help us to plan our future fun/fund raising endeavors for our 

parish.  

 As I referred in last weekôs letter to you, I will be visiting 

a fair percentage of my family, both nuclear and extended, from 

Sunday morning, August 28th through Friday night, September 2nd. 

I ask of you to welcome Father John Kearney. If he sounds 

familiar to you, it is because he was Pastor of Saint Catherineôs in 

Lake Katrine for eighteen years; then he was Administrator of 

Saint Josephôs in Glasco for one year. Father Kearney was 

compelled to go on a medical retirement at age 67 last year. He 

will be so kind as to offer the 8:30 and 10:30 A.M. Holy Masses 

on Sunday, August 28th so that I can spend some quality time 

visiting my cousin, Bob Nealon in a nursing home in Rochester, 

NY. I will then be able to visit my brother, Gene, and his family 

for a few days in Gettysburg, PA.  

 Please remember to save the date of September 11th, 

Sunday, at 1 P.M. for our Fourth Annual Parish Picnic at the 

Centerville Firehouse grounds; I am very grateful to the fine staff 

of the Centerville Firehouse for providing their grounds to us for 

the picnic. Please pray for good weather for the fourth year in a 

row. The picnic is completely at my own personal expense as the 

least I can do to thank you for the wonderful folks who you are 

and for all that you do for your fellow parishioners.  

 In next weekôs letter, I will expand upon the Parish 

Mission that will be conducted by the Catholic evangelist, Tony 

Bellizzi, from Monday, September 12th until Wednesday, 

September 14th.  

 I will also expand upon the Parish Ministries Fair that 

will be on the weekend of September 24th and 25th after all the 

Holy Masses that weekend. Please be so kind as to put these dates 

in your calendar for the salvation of our souls and for building our 

Parish Community of Faith.          

  Sincerely, with prayers and Godôs blessings, 

  Father Bill Woodruff  

BIBLE STUDYï At Sacred Heart Parish in Esopus on Thursday 

evenings from 6:30ð8:30 PM.  ñActs of the Apostlesò Begins 

August 18 to November 10th and then from February 2nd to 

March 23rd.  Classes include a one hour DVD lecture by Jeff 

Cavins, review of homework and discussion.  Registration is 

required.  The cost is $32 for workbook.  FMI, call 834-6030. 

 

BIRTHRIGHTï Is in need of supplies for newborn infants and 

babies.  Enfamil formula, diapers sizes newborn to size 6, baby 

cereals, baby food, infant clothing up to size 1 year, blanketsð

both ñreceiving blanketsò and regular heavy-duty blankets, socks 

and booties, infant toiletries such as shampoo and body wash, 

packages of wipes, etc.  All donations can be delivered to the 

Ulster Birthright Office located in the Catholic Charities Building 

at 6 Adams Street, Kingston.  We are in the back of the building 

on the first floor.  We are open on Tuesdays and Fridays from 1 to 

3 PM.  The mothers and fathers of Ulster County thank you! 

 

SENILITY PRAYERïGod grant me the senility to forget the 

people I never liked anyway, the good fortune to run into the ones 

I do, and the eyesight to tell the difference! 

 

THE CARE AND KEEPING OF THE SOUL-  We have 

only one soul and it will last forever.  Like anything of great 

value, it needs care and maintenance.  A soul in perfect 

health is evidenced by a close, prayerful relationship with 

God, a sincere desire to do good, frequent reception of the 

Sacraments, a dedication to make othersô needs a priority, and a 

determination to achieve high levels of holiness.  Performing regular 

spiritual maintenance keeps us on trace to perfect health.  DAILY:  ð

Before you open your eyes, let your first conscious thoughts be of 

gratitude to Our Lord for His goodness and glory.  ðEvery morning, 

offer the freshest part of the day to God in prayer.  Take the first 15 

minutes for you and God alone.  ð Read a passage or two from the 

Bible.  Scripture is one way God speaks clearly and personally.  ð Pray 

the Rosary.  Praying the entire dayôs worth of meditations in one sitting 

is best, but if it doesnôt work with your schedule, pray a decade or two 

throughout the day until the Rosary is complete.  ð Do something 

uncomfortable.  Penance helps us to detach from material comforts and 

the world in favor of God.  Skip cream in your coffee, drink water 

instead of soda, walk the stairs instead of taking the elevator, exercise, 

eat your vegetables. Call cranky Aunt Tillieðand offer the discomfort to 

God.  ð Do something kind.  Hold the door for someone, give a 

coworker credit for a job well done,  let someone go ahead of you in line, 

listen to someoneôs problems ð ñThis is how all will know that you are 

my disciples, if you have love for one anotherò  John 13:35. 



JULY 31, 2016 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

Someone in the crowd said to Jesus, "Teacher, tell my brother to 

share the inheritance with me." He replied to him, "Friend, who 

appointed me as your judge and arbitrator?" Then he said to the 

crowd, "Take care to guard against all greed, for though one may 

be rich, one's life does not consist of possessions." - Lk 12:13-1  

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS 

He has already given us. 

June 2016 

Attendance:  June 2016 ð 1,064 

Attendance:  June 2015 ð 1,093 

 

                                                           YTD 
Collections:   $10,742.05  $103,279.61 

Other Income: $  9,545.74  $  80,006.49 

Total Income: $20,287.79              $ 183,286. 10 

Expenses: $21,388.49              $ 176,725.02 

Total:  $ (1,100.70)                $   6,561.08 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï ñWhen our tithe comes from 

the heart, it changes both us and the people we help.  It is 

amazing how contagious the generous spirit of tithing can be.ò 

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï Many people at restaurants leave a 

15% tip for moderately good service.  How could 10% be too 

much to give to God for all He has done for us? 

 

                          ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

COFFEEðWe Have Plenty of Egg CartonsðThank You! 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Bob Nealon, Judy Fiero, Grace 

Yund, Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & Brunie 

Kandora, Liz Parker, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Ian 

& Kathryn Melville, Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, 

Margaret Todd, Meredith McSpirit, Aloise Bedell, Griffen 

Defino, Mary Brazier, Irene MacNamara, Bill Swart, Marion 

Benz, Rose Topple, Janet Teitter, Judy Phillips, Joe Dengler, 

Maurice Hinchey, Betty Holden, Margaret Fros, Claudia Topple, 

Robin Doherty, Andrew Wood, Kellan Ryan, Bernadette Verpent, 

George Nau, Jim Fusco and Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE 

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

JULY 31, 2016 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW 

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this 

Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 
ðððððððððððððððð 

 

Dear Friends in the Lord: 

 This year, we celebrate the important 

milestone of 50 years of solidarity with the Church in 

Latin America and the Caribbean.  The church there 

faces many challenges, including a lack of access to 

resources that the faithful need to nourish their spiritual 

lives.  Often, there are too few priests to meet the needs of the many 

communities they serve or the communities themselves are simply too 

isolated to have access to other important resources for the faith.  

Strategies to train and support evangelization leaders are vital to reach 

those who are disconnected from the life and mission of the Church. 

 For the past 50 years, the United States Conference of 

Catholic Bishops, through its subcommittee on the Church in Latin 

America, has helped 25 countries in Central and South America, as well 

as the Caribbean, to confront challenges to the faith.  With your 

evangelization and catechetical programs.  We have also funded 

activities that promote an encounter with Jesus Christ so that the faithful 

can become missionary disciples. 

 For example, in the Diocese of Garzon, Columbia, the Parish 

of Our Lady of Guadalupe is blessed with a large community;  however, 

there are only a few priests to address its many needs.  Through a grant 

from the collection for the Church in Latin America, the pastor was able 

to train pastoral and evangelization leaders for the parish community.  

These leaders participated information on leadership and teaching 

catechesis, as well as in spiritual retreats, so that they could reach out to 

the larger community.  The parish also created ñCatholic Faithò kits to 

aid in evangelization and teaching catechesis to those in the community.  

Through this project, the parish was able to achieve its goal of creating 

an evangelization program to reach the 3,700 families of the parish. 

 Please be generous in this collection, and take this opportunity 

to share your faith with families in Latin America and the Caribbean.  

Your support will truly make a difference. 

 With prayerful best wishes, I am, 

   Faithfully in Christ, 

   Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan 

   Archbishop of New York 


